Dear Parents,


Welcome to a new school year!  I am excited to have your child in my classroom this year!  We are already off to a great start. I would like to provide you with some important information concerning some of our classroom procedures.
  If you should have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me before or after school, or email me at pamela.kyle@lok12.org .
Safety:  It is expected that your child will be at school every day, but in the event that he or she is sick, please call the office staff to let us know that your child will not be in attendance.  

     If you will be picking up your child from school early or dropping them off late, please be sure to check-in at the office to sign your child in or out. It is our policy that any person entering the building is to sign in at the office, even if only stopping in briefly. You will need to be buzzed in by the office staff if you are stopping in during learning hours. Please understand that this is for the safety of all Webber students. A paper note needs to be sent in with your child if he or she is to be picked up or is staying after school, rather than riding the bus, since substitute teachers cannot access email. You can also call the office before 2:30 P.M., if there is a change to the usual afternoon routine.  
Communication:  If you need to contact me, please use the planner, write a note, or you can email me at pamela.kyle@lok12.org.  If you call the office, they will then put you through to my voicemail, if it is during school hours. If you need to reach me after school hours, call (248) 391-0400 ext. 2017, but the previously mentioned methods are the best ways to contact me. You can find classroom information on our class webpage at http://mrspamelakyle.weebly.com.
Reading at Home:  The students are not required to read every night at home, however it is advised that each student reads for at least 45 minutes every night because improvement comes with practice.
Homework:  Homework assignments will include practice of skills currently being worked on in class. Also, students might be expected to complete any assignments that were not finished in class as homework. These assignments will be written in the planners and labeled with a circled H. Homework is to be done the night it is assigned and brought back the next day, unless other instructions are given.   

Please keep in mind on nights that no homework is assigned, collecting writing ideas, word study practice, reading, and review of math facts are all appropriate activities to work on daily. If you notice your child has struggled with a particular skill or concept, keeping those pages and doing similar practice activities will be beneficial for review. 
Planners: These books are used by all 3rd-5th graders at Webber and should be reviewed and signed each night by a parent or guardian. The daily schedule is written on the board and students copy it into their planners each morning. Every afternoon, I review the planner with the students and the students check off items that were completed or put a letter ‘H’ next to the items that they have for homework. The planner checkers will check for your signature each morning. This is a wonderful organizational tool. It is also a springboard for discussion and communication both to and from school. If you have any comments or concerns, please feel free to write them in the planner.
Newsletter: A newsletter will be sent home every week via email through School Messenger. This newsletter will inform you of what we will be doing in class during the next week and any information about upcoming events. This is an essential tool for keeping you and your child posted on what is happening in school. It is imperative that the School Messenger system has all of your updated contact information. If email is not an option for you, then please notify me as soon as possible, so that a hard copy of the newsletter and other important school notes can be sent home.
Learning Folders:  Your child will use the 10 pocket folder provided to aid in organization. This folder will be used as a take home folder that will come home every night, along with a folder for every subject. The students will be responsible for putting their homework in this folder along with any papers that need to go home or come back to school. Please do not remove papers. It will be the student’s responsibility to bring this folder to and from school each day. 
Snack Time: We will have a snack time once a day in the morning. Your child may bring in a nutritious snack to munch on. Please do not send in snacks that could be messy or that your child will need assistance with. Our classroom is peanut and tree nut free, so please refrain from sending in any snacks that contain peanuts or tree nuts. The students may bring in a bottle of water to use throughout the day, but water only please.  
Webber Buckaroos:  We have an economic based management plan in place. Every two weeks, the students get paid for their attendance. It equals out to be $5 a day. Out of that money, the students have to pay a $1 rental fee each day. Please note that if a student is absent, he/she will not get paid for the day that was missed. The students are responsible for keeping their Webber Bucks safe throughout the school year. When a student makes a poor choice and breaks a classroom law (rule), they will be fined a specific amount of Webber Bucks. Students can also earn bonuses, for excellent choices. The students want to try to save as many Webber Bucks as possible to be able to participate in the “Buck-a-roo” celebration that will occur three times during the school year. 
The following are some of the classroom laws (rules) and fines: 

·  Follow directions the first time that they are given 

·  Be respectful and kind to others

·  Be a good listener 

·  Walk at all times 

·  Behave according to 4th grade expectations 
Fines 

·  No Name      $2.00 (goes up each quarter) 

·  Late or Missing Assignment   $5.00 

·  Failure to Follow Directions   $2.00 

·  Talking out of Turn    $1.00 

·  Disrespectful Behavior    $5.00   

** I reserve the right to change the fine amounts at any time that I see fit.
TRAKS: TRAKS is a schoolwide program focusing on supporting positive behavior.  T is for Trustworthy, R – respectful, A – accountable, K – kind, S – safe.  Green “scales” will be given out to kids caught being a “TRAKS” kid. These “scales” will be collect in a container – The Dragon Egg.  Mrs. Wagner will pull scales out of the “egg” each Friday.  The students who have their names on the scales will have their name read on the morning News Show and have their picture taken to be displayed in the cafeteria.  When the “egg” is filled with scales, there will be a school-wide celebration.
Lunch and Recess:  The students will be having recess from 11:35 P.M. – 11:57 P.M. and lunch from 11:58 P.M. to 12:20 P.M.
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WOW! This is a great deal of information to I know, but I hope this better helps you understand our procedures. I am looking forward to a wonderful year with this fabulous group of 4th graders! 

If you ever have questions, comments, or concerns, I hope you will feel comfortable coming to me. I will try to make accommodations to suit your schedule if the need arises. I look forward to getting to know you and your child.  

Volunteers will be needed for organizing materials, copying papers, etc. If you are interested in helping out, please let me know at Curriculum Night, which is scheduled forWednesday, September 12th. At Curriculum Night, you can sign up for planning classroom celebrations, so please bring your calendars. Fall conferences are scheduled for November 13th and 15th. You can sign up using my Sign Up Genius: www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0C4CAFA823A57-fall2
Thanks in advance for all your support,

Mrs. Pamela Kyle

